Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: December 13, 2017

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Kevin Lanahan, Bud Murphy, Nancy Rodriguez, Stan Witczak, & Bruce DiBisceglie©.
1. Communications
a. November 2017 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes were approved with the following correction (as confirmed by Margot Kaye): 

i. Staffing for the MBRC is as follows: 

1. Ned Panfile/Nancy Rodriquez (term exp 12/31/17)

a. Both Ned & Nancy agreed to extend their terms through 12/31/20)

2. Bud Murphy/Melissa Wojcik/Amy Johanson (term exp 12/31/18)
a. Amy Johanson has been named Alternate II

3. Kevin Lanahan/Ed Sisson (term exp 12/31/19)

a. Ed Sisson has been named Alternate I

ii. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Bruce shared a communication from Christine Glassner inquiring about the MBRC hosting a holiday home lighting contest. It was suggested for 2017 but did not come to fruition. The MBRC strongly supports introducing the event the winter of 2018-19. A recommendation was made to include the Mendham Business Association as part of their Holly Trail event. Awards could be given as gift certificates to local Mendham establishments.
ii. Bruce reported that the Mendham Township Recreation Commission has been dissolved due to declining enrollment and unsuccessful recruitment efforts. The Rec Commission will be replaced by an Open Space, Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee which will oversee the use of open space recreation areas.
iii. The MBRC members recognized the discontinuance of the Twelfth Night Christmas Tree Bonfire tradition at Borough Park. The MBFD reported that this was due to new and more stringent regulations at the Department of Environmental Protection and the need to comply with the NJ Clean Air Act. 
iv. Bruce spoke with Jeff Cooper to finalize details for the new Borough Park sign which will be consistent with the Westfield Park sign. Eventually, the MBRC would like to have similar signs at Franklin Field and Pastime Field.

c. Meetings: 
i. Stan reported at the Nov 16 Borough Council Meeting about the upcoming Holly Trail on Dec 2nd. 

ii. Stan reported at the Dec 7 Borough Council Meeting that the Holly Trail was a success with a large turnout. 

2. Borough Park Field Naming Criteria: 

a. The MBRC recommended that the remaining two ball fields at Borough Park be named after people or groups that had an historical impact on the Borough. Bruce asked members to submit at least one suggestion each by the March ’18 MBRC meeting. Some early suggestions are: Bowers Field (for    F Clyde Bowers), Byram Field (for Ebenezer Byram), Phoenix Field (for William Phoenix) and Lenape Field (for the Lenni Lanape indigenous tribe from Mendham).
3. 2018 Field Allotment: 

a. The Field Request window is still open through Dec 31. Bruce sent out reminders to requesters on Nov 10 & Dec 4. To date, requests have been received from Pastime Club, Mt View School, Hilltop School, Harvest Hustle, Twin Boro Cheerleaders, Gran Fondo, West Morris SC, Chester Mendham LL Baseball & Mendham Chester Men’s 35+ Softball. Requests are pending from Flag Football, Bulldogs baseball, Morris Generals, Mendham Coop Nursery School, St Joe's, Lacrosse, Team Bloke 5K, NJ Center for Tourette/Assoc Disorders & Pastime A's.
4. Prior Business: 

a. As Stan reported, the Holly Trail was a success. Bruce & his wife Kathy distributed 400 donuts and 10 gallons of hot chocolate. 
b. The sound system was not adequate for the event. It was one mounted self-power small speaker with a single microphone. Stan recommended purchasing a new system. Bruce stated that the wrong system was set up and the current primary system (the Rec Dept has two systems) has large mountable speakers and an 8-channel pro mixer. Bruce added that he has access to two professional lighting trees, each with four-light can chasers that are sound activated. He will get these for the summer concerts.
c. There was an issue with the school band starting late but it was a minor issue as it overlapped the arrival of Santa on the Fire truck. 
d. Kevin and Stan discussed the crosswalk lighting on East Main Street. A crosswalk system is budgeted and in the early stages of development for East Main & Tempe Wick and East Main at the High School entrance. 
e. Amy reported through Bruce that the Municipal Alliance has awarded Mendham Borough Recreation $2,000 in grant money for 2017.
f. Doubleday Celebration:
i. Bruce said that Allison Thomson from JMK Events will be at the next MHRC meeting to discuss the June ’18 Food Truck Festival at Borough Park to kick off the Doubleday Centennial.  
ii. The MHRC recommended two $500 scholarships to be awarded at the kickoff (June 2018) and conclusion (June 2019) of the Doubleday Celebration. Criteria to be decided. Ned suggested involving the high school Historical Club. Kevin recommended awarding the gift to graduating seniors during the first week of June. A suggestion is that the scholarships be funded from the Municipal Alliance grant money. 
5. New Business:   
a. Bruce reported that he requested information to set up electronic registration and payment collection for the Day Camp, but our IT systems are not at that point yet.

b. Kevin recommended a Facebook page for Recreation events.
c. Nancy inquired about winter Recreation events. The mud hole cannot be used for a skating event (as done in the past) due to the pond reclamation. Bud recommended a portable ice rink for Borough Park. 

i. The MBRC brainstormed the idea and suggest acquiring the rink and setting it up by the basketball court over the volleyball court area. 
ii. The rink would be public just as the ball fields, tennis courts and basketball courts, are to take advantage of existing lighting. 
iii. Our JIF would alleviate any insurance concerns. 
iv. It was recommended to post a “skate at your own risk” sign. 
v. The MBRC may kickoff the rink with a night event incorporating hot chocolate giveaways (like the Holly Trail) and the showing of a winter-themed movie. 
d. Nancy inquired about the conditions at the Sandy Park playground section of Borough Park. Bruce and Stan asked Nancy to comprise a wish list of conditions that may need to be addressed. Bruce said that the playground is up to code and Stan concurred as an inspection was completed and passed in Oct/Nov. 

e. Bruce & Stan thanked all MBRC members with this annual meeting at the Black Horse Tavern celebrating the holidays and their volunteer efforts for 2017.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, Jan 10, 2018 at the Phoenix House
